Wayne Wrestling Booster Club Minutes Wednesday, June 29, 2011 @ 6:30 PM Ontario Fire Department

<u>Present:</u> Renee Garrett, Kelly Reiber, Jackie Brunner, Marc Blankenberg, Jerry Champagne, Tom Nicholson, Frank Affronti, Rick Lang, Kathleen Connelly, Pam Baum, Matt Prinsen, Barbie Azzano, Patricia Affronti and Diane Yankloski

Positions Appointed:

Secretary, Diane Yankloski appointed

President, Kathleen Connelly appointed as Interim President. Kathy requested a copy of the by laws.

Treasurer, Barbie Azzano

Ways & Means, Pam Baum appointed as Interim Ways & Means Committee member.

Old Business:

The year-end banquet attendance was approximately 70 people.

Patty Affronti ordered 18 small Bernie Porry awards for future use. Patty will give the awards to Marc Blankenberg, Athletic Dept. Director. He will hold the awards for future use. Nameplates will be ordered when needed.

Barbie Azzano to inquire on the cost of a new perpetual plaque.

The Booster Club needs to determine what awards will remain at the school to make space for new awards.

New Business:

Treasurer, Barbie Azzano reported the Club raised more than \$26,000 throughout the year and had a balance of \$9,600 as of 6/29/11.

President, Kathy Connelly requested a copy of the by laws.

The registration fee of \$800 was mailed for the 1000 Islands Duals Tournament. Food for Friday and Saturday nights of the 1000 Islands Tournament will be provided along with a campsite. A \$30 registration fee per wrestler is required. An Apple Bee's fundraiser is scheduled for September 2011.

No scheduled Bench-A-Thon for year 2011-2012.

The club may possibly have a Zumba & Can and Bottle fundraiser. The drop spot for the can and bottle fundraiser will be collection center on route 350.

Kelly Reiber to possibly be co-treasurer and have authorization to sign checks. Suggestions for the treasurers are to have two signatures if an expense is over a certain dollar amount and any expense under \$50 is at the treasurer's discretion.

The next meeting we will appoint Matt Prinsen as Vice President.

The Secretary, Diane Yankloski, is responsible for the coat order.

Next Meeting: TBD